MUCH WENLOCK BOWLING CLUB

Minutes of the committee meeting held on 15th OCTOBER 2015

PRESENT B.DAVIES / D.DAVIES / B. MOORE / K. GARDNER / V. SKIDMORE / B. JARVIS / B. KINSON.

APOLOGIES . L. MUMFORD/R. MUMFORD/V. HODGETTS/E. BREE/B. PERRY/M. THEOBALDS.

CHAIRMAN. Mr. Bill Jarvis opened the meeting at 7.00 P.M.

MINUTES Copies of the minutes for the prior meeting 9th. September 2015 were issued to the committee members prior to the start of the meeting Mr. Bill Jarvis asked for the minutes to be accepted, Brian Davies proposed the motion and D. Davies seconded for acceptance meeting voted and the minutes were carried.

MATTERS ARISING Gate access to the Linden Field no other information on the required access was known. Item 2/ Mr. Don Davies were still in the motions of sending a letter to Mr. Motley to obtain permit ion to erect a shelter for visiting players.

CORRESPONDENCE Bill Kinson stated that he had passed an e- mail bill to Mr. Brian Davies for his attention, Brian said that he had paid the bill.

TREASURERS REPORT Brian Davies, report on the accounts Dated 15th October 2015 Bank

Deepaid on request of the M.W.C.C.

SECRETARIES REPORT Bill Kinson,

MID – SHROPSHIRE LEAGUE / MONDAY TEAM Captain Keith Gardener and Michael Theobalds / Keith Gardner says thanks to all his players of the Monday night team 16 team members playing 10 games or more, with a good overall result of 6th position middle position in div. 5 Mr. Chairman Bill Jarvis thanked Keith and Michael for running a happy team . Keith wants Michael to know how grateful he is for his help running the team and holding the team together at the start of the season.

MID - SHROPSHIRE LEAGUE / FRIDAY TEAM Captain Town Swales

HIGHLEY LEAGUE REPORT / TUESDAY Captains Vera Hodgetts and Bob Mumford

SENIOR CITIZENS LEAGUE Captain Don Davies reported that the team played 26 games, winning 9 losing 16 and drawing 1making the team one position of the bottom position above W.W.Wood team. Don paid Brian (Mr. Treasurer) £39.00 subs from the team and spending £39.00 on the tea and biscuits over the season for the home match. Don said it was very nice to see John and Molly Langford who came to the last match of the season on a nice warm sunny afternoon at our green.

COMPETITION REPORT. Robert Mumford, Results of the in-house compertions will be reported at the Presentation night with the handing out of the cups and awards.

<u>ANY OTHER BUSINESS</u> Work required in the closed season on the Green and the grounds 1/ work on the green to cross scarify the surface clean off the rubbish, seed and fertilise in preparation for next season Thanks to Keith Banks and Brian Davies this work was carried out (this is hard work)

2/Don Davies Mr. President wanted to thank Bob Mumford for obtaining the Bowling Clubs cup from the Wenlock Museum Plus other trophies ready for the presentation night.

3/ Work required in the closed season (club house steps) two prices have been obtained from contractors, Scot - £ 550.00 and second from Nick £ 450.00 no vote taken.

4/ Brian Davies Abby Bowing Club sale no items at the sale fell within the requirements and the price bracket MWBC wanted to pay. After the meeting Brian was given a price for some items that the A.B.Club members required to sell the total price was £1500.00 this was all the none accounted for cash the MWBC. Has. For the third time of asking over 3 meetings the committee voted on the proposal to purchase the items of green maintenance Don Davies proposed and Bill Kinson seconded the vote was carried 6 members to 1 to obtain the items Brian was asked to contact the Abby members and purchase the tools.

5/ Proposal for committee of 2016 at the A.G.M. the raising of the Bowling Club fees to £25.00 membership plus £2.00 County fees = £27.00 per season

Plus Players fee to be £2.00 per game.

DATES & NOTES PRESENTATION NIGHT £ 7.00 PER TICKET 5TH DEC. 2015 AT BROSELEY W.M.C.

DATE & TIME NEXT MEETING A.G.M.Meeting 27th January 2016 at the M.W.Chapel building at 6.50pm start.

MEETING CLOSED 8.20P.M.